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May 30, 2013
APEL FOR THE NORTH AMERICAN BOSNIAKS AND ALL FRIENDS OF TRUTH AND JUSTICE
Many are aware that atrocities and genocide were committed against the civilian population during the 1992 to 1995 conflict in Bosnia and Herzegovina. What many do not know is that Serb forces used Nazi tactics to persecute and ethnically cleanse Bosniaks and Bosnian Croats from the Prijedor Municipality, starting on May 31st 1992. As a result we have come to mark May 31st as White Armband Day. Many of you may have not heard of this movement until now, so I thought it would be good to provide you with the basic information and how to get involved. 
On May 31st 1992, the Bosnian Serb authorities in Prijedor, a town in north-western Bosnia and Herzegovina, issued a decree for all non-Serbs to mark their houses with white flags or sheets and to wear a white armband if they were to leave their houses. This was the beginning of extermination that resulted in executions, concentration camps, mass rapes and the ultimate removal of more than 94% of Bosniaks and Bosnian Croats from the Prijedor municipality.
This was the first time since the 1939 Nazi decree that members of an ethnic or religious group were marked and prepared for extermination. Between 1992 and 1995 102 children and 256 women were killed, a total of 3173 civilians perished, 31,000 people were detained in death camps, 53,000 people were victims of persecution and deportation. In just three months, 94 percent of the Bosniak population from Prijedor was eliminated.

Victims of the genocidal campaign carried out in Prijedor have not received any acknowledgement of their suffering from the municipal authorities to this day. The mayor of Prijedor Marko Pavic and the local government refuse to publicly acknowledge any of the crimes committed in the municipality, despite presence of numerous judgments by international and domestic courts. 
Memorials honoring victims have been forbidden and access to sites of their suffering denied by the likes of ArcelorMittal, a company that now owns the site of the former concentration camp in Omarska. That means on Friday, May 31st survivors of genocide and families of victims will be denied the right to publicly commemorate the atrocities committed by Serb forces EVEN THOUGH freedom of peaceful assembly is a fundamental right. This is why our support is crucial!

Let’s stand in solidarity with those who are constantly being denied the right to commemorate White Armband Day.

Emir Ramic, 

Director of the Institute for Research of Genocide Canada 

Hamdija Custovic, 

President of the Congress of North American Bosniaks

Sanja Drnovsek, 

Chairman of the Bosnian American Institute for Genocide and Education
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